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NASSAU COUNTY OFFICE OF HOUSING
HOUSING CHOICE VOUCHER WAITING LIST OPENING

Nassau County Office of Housing provides a housing choice voucher to eligible low-income families.
Nassau County affirms compliance with equal housing opportunity requirements.
If you are deaf or hearing impaired, you can call the Office of Housing at TTY 516-572-2369.

The Nassau County Office of Housing will be accepting applications for the Housing Choice Voucher and Project-Based 
Voucher Program (Section 8) waiting list beginning on JUNE 21, 2021 at 9AM and closing on JULY 2, 2021 at 4:45PM.

Disabled non-elderly families may be eligible for Mainstream Vouchers.
Section 8 Vouchers provide a subsidy to help low-income renters afford safe, decent housing.

TO BE ELIGIBLE:
1.	 The Head of Household must be at least 18 years 
	 of age or an emancipated minor according to  
	 NY State law; AND
2.	 The household must be income eligible. See the 
	 “Income Eligibility” section for details; AND
3.	 The household must meet immigration  
	 requirements.
		  The Head of Household, or at least one member 
		  of the applicant’s household, must be a  
		  U.S. citizen, a legal permanent resident, or have 
		  another eligible immigration status; AND
4.	 The household must reside in Nassau County OR 
	 they must agree to reside within Nassau County for 
	 the first 12 months after receiving a voucher.

*REQUEST FOR REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION  Individuals with disabilities are eligible for the program.  
To ensure equal participation in housing assistance,applicants who need help completing the application due to 
disability can make a reasonable accommodation request by contacting 516-572-1922. 

APPLYING IS FREE: There is no cost to apply for the wait list. Apply through the above link ONLY.
Illegitimate websites charge fees to submit an application and may require debit/credit card information to 
apply for a voucher. These false websites may claim that this information is needed for a credit check to submit 
an application for a housing voucher. This is a scam and could lead to possible identity theft. 

Only one (1) application per household will be permitted. Families selected for the waiting list will receive 
notification from The Office of Housing. 
2,500 households will be selected for the wait list through a lottery. Those selected for the wait list will be subject to 
eligibility screening and offered a voucher if eligible and as one becomes available.  
Applying does not guarantee a voucher.

Eligibility is based 
upon income limits 
established by the 
U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban 
Development.

INCOME ELIGIBILITY

To apply visit: https://app.nassaucountyny.gov/housing/hcv/
APPLICATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED ONLINE ONLY*

https://app.nassaucountyny.gov/housing/hcv/

